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Dear Parents and Carers 

It seems strange that it is only two weeks since our last edition of Sackville News; it seems a different world 
now. 

I would like to start by thanking you for your support over the last 
fortnight, as we have gradually moved to fully remote learning. 
These are challenging enough times without parents having suddenly 
to deal with teenage motivation! Several of our staff are parents to 
Sackville students, and have shared pictures of the home learning 
that is going on. As the lockdown has coincided with beautiful 
weather, there are a lot of pictures of outdoor learning. This is year 
9’s Beth Currie enjoying some PE – to be expected I suppose! 

We have also had in school some 
students whose parents are key workers. This select group has spent 
most of the day working a safe distance apart completing the tasks set 
by the teachers for all students. But there has also been time for some 
‘Joe Wicks exercise sessions’ (left) and clay modelling, amongst other 
things. 

Students have been engaging well with the work that has been set by 
staff. We all feel it is really important that students keep up with the 
work over the coming term. This is obviously particularly true for year 

10 and 12 students, but applies to everyone. When we think students could perhaps be trying a bit harder, 
a phone call will follow. 

This is a two-way process of course. We are at the end of an email if you feel you need any help or support 
with the work set. Teacher contacts are signposted at the top of the website. 

We would love to receive some pictures of the students engaging with remote learning. Please feel free 
to email any you may have to Mr de Souza.  

We aim to survey parents about their experiences of remote learning early next week, so that we can 
adjust our practice if necessary. 

There is also an update for our exam classes on the next page. 

I would also like to add that no additional work will be set over the Easter Holiday; that is a time for all 
students and staff to recharge their batteries.  

Those families who are eligible for free school meals should have received some vouchers from us by email 
last Tuesday. These vouchers are usable at Sainsbury’s. If you think you should have received these, and 
have not, please contact us. 

The East Grinstead Foodbank is still operating in these difficult times. They can be contacted by email or 
phone, and there is no need for a voucher or referral at this time. There is a poster on the next page. 

For a few years now, Miss Offler has been running the ‘This Girl Can’ competition. This year, she is running 
the ‘Sackville Can’ School Closure Competition. The idea is for students to take a picture of themselves 
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doing a home workout or their daily exercise. These should be emailed to Miss Offler, who will then post 
them on the Sackville PE Twitter account every few days. Once we are back at school, look out for the 
pictures in a new display in the PE area. 

The school nursing service continues to work during the 
school closure. If students want advice or help, they can 
use the text service. 

It just remains to wish you and your family the best of 
health in these uncertain times. Stay safe, stay at home, 
and we’ll all meet again when we get through this. 

Julian Grant 

Headteacher 

 

Update on exam classes 

Mr de Souza writes:-  

I would like to confirm that we are no longer expecting year 11 and 13 students to be preparing for 
written exams. Those who have ongoing assignments or coursework should still complete them only if 
asked by their teacher. 

We will put some study packages together early next term that will help year 11s prepare for the next 
stage in their learning. 

In year 10, students should not be preparing for a beliefs and values GCSE, but should concentrate 
instead on keeping up with work for other subjects. 

We have received no further instructions about how grades are to be awarded this year; we will be in 
touch as soon as we do. 
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Stuck for some ideas for the holidays? Try this page from the Scouts. 

 

 

Or try something from here … 

 

https://www.scouts.org.uk/the-great-indoors/
https://www.scouts.org.uk/the-great-indoors/

